Jackson Water Precinct Meeting - July 3, 2018- 10:00 A.M.(Unofficial until
approved)

Attending: Stephanie Ensor, Scott Hayes, Bill Johnson, Kevin Pratt.
Also Attending: Bob Ference and Darlene Ference.

The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed, revised if necessary and
accepted.

Checks were reviewed and signed.

After inspection, it was found that repairs/replacement parts are needed on Rt.
16 near Mirror Lake Road. The bidding process will begin shortly to determine
which company will do the work.

As soon as a timeline can be established, residents that will be affected will be
given as much notice as possible before interruption of service.

At this time an approximate, very rough estimate for outage is around 6 to 8
hours for one day while a temporary water line is installed. Once that is hooked
up, service will resume while repairs are made to the permanent water line.
After the repairs there may be another short interruption while service is
switched from the temporary line back to the permanent line.

Residents in the area of the outage will be encouraged to store water, (such as
filling a bathtub), for non-potable use such as flushing toilets. When the time
comes for the work to begin, a location for affected precinct members to get
drinking water will be established. More information will be provided as it
becomes available.

After a large amount of work by multiple agencies, businesses and team
members, the Meserve Brook Dam project is getting closer to finalization.
Barring some sort of unforeseen setback, work should be complete in the near
future.

The next monthly meeting will be held at 10:00A.M. on Wednesday, August 1st.
There being no other business to discuss, the meeting was closed at 11:00 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie Ensor, Clerk
July 11, 2018



